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Market Operations for 10-year Japanese Government Bonds #367 

 

 

From April 5, 2023, the Bank of Japan will implement the following measures concerning 

the Securities Lending Facility (SLF) and fixed-rate purchase operations for consecutive 

days for 10-year Japanese government bonds #367 as needed, in order to ensure the use 

of the SLF in line with its purpose and facilitate the Bank's money market operations. 

 

1. Regarding the Conduct of the SLF 

The measures specified in "Market Operations for Three On-the-Run Issues of 10-year 

Japanese Government Bonds" released on February 16, 2023 will be applied. 

 

2. Regarding the Conduct of Fixed-Rate Purchase Operations for Consecutive Days 

The fixed-rate purchase operations for consecutive days announced in 2. (1) of "Increase 

in the Amounts of Outright Purchases of Japanese Government Bonds and Other Market 

Operation Measures" released on December 20, 2022 will be applicable to the issue. 

 

For further information, please contact the Market Operations Division, Financial 

Markets Department (post.fmd26@boj.or.jp). 
 


